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Deacon Andrew’s Farewell Lunch
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 A Message from the Pastor 
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 A Message from the Deacon

Dear siblings in Christ at Peace and St. Andrew,

One of the most challenging aspects of being a rostered minister in the ELCA is the transition from one
call to another. It is an emotional time of discerning and making difficult decisions while being open to
where the Holy Spirit might be leading. I am writing to share with you that I have been offered and
accepted a call to serve Calvary Lutheran Church in Morganton, North Carolina as their Deacon for
Faith Formation and Outreach. Morganton is a small city between Asheville and Charlotte in western
North Carolina. My call will also include serving 1/3 time helping lead the NC Synod’s Children, Youth,
and Family ministries. 

As most of you know, I served for 20 years in the South Carolina Synod before coming to Texas, and I
also spent a great deal of time with congregations and camps in North Carolina. This new call brings
me back to familiar places and colleagues. It brings me much closer to my family, my mom, my sister,
and my son, Zack, who all live in Georgia within easy driving distance. With Grace eventually moving to
the US, this was a very important part of my decision to accept this new call, to be settled close to
family. 

When I made myself available for call through the ELCA Churchwide office, I knew that I would only
leave my current call here at Peace and St. Andrew if it was the right call and in the right part of the
country. I knew it was definitely a small window of possibility. I also knew that such a call might not
exist or become available. The plus side for me has been knowing that I could remain right here doing
what I do with all of you and be completely happy for many more years. 

When I first shared the possibility of this call (and move) with Pastor Jake and Pastor Chris in August, I
told them that if I could just pick up these two congregations and bring you all with me, I’d be
delighted to continue as your Deacon for Faith Formation until my retirement. I shared the same
heartfelt sentiment with I met with both congregation councils via Zoom while I was in Japan to notify
them that the possibility of this new call was imminent. 

The five years that I have served Peace and St. Andrew have been deeply rewarding for me on so many
levels. Together we have seen a lot of changes in our communities and in the world, especially
navigating through the COVID pandemic. Through all of those changes, I’ve always felt very blessed to
be a part of two congregations filled with people (YOU!) who share a deep passion for the gospel and a
courageous openness to listen to and follow the Holy Spirit. As disciples of Jesus, we are called to
witness to the love of God in the midst of a hurting world that needs this good news now more than
ever. We will continue to share in that ministry together, albeit now from different parts of the
country. 

My last Sunday here in Texas will be Sunday, October 6th. I am going to split my four remaining
Sundays between Peace (9/15, 10/6) and St. Andrew (9/22, 9/29). I welcome your calls, emails, and
texts, and I will make myself available to meet with people between now and when I move. Saying
goodbye is never easy, especially with so many wonderful memories of sharing in ministry and
friendship with all of you. I go to North Carolina filled with joy and thanksgiving to God for you! I ask
for your prayers as I begin this transition into the next chapter in my life. I will also be in prayer for all
of you and for both congregations, confident that God will continue to work wonderous things through
you. 

Yours in Christ,
Deacon Andrew
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 Stewardship Campaign
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 Stewardship Campaign

Narrative Lectionary in October
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Narrative Lectionary
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Group for Peace Seniors

 
Sisters in Christ

Save the Date - Christmas Tea

The Christmas Tea will be December 7 from 10am to 12am. This year
theme is Let it Snow. Tickets be $9.00 and will go on sale in October,
you can sign up on sign up genius or we will have forms at the church.
Again, this year we will be collecting canned goods and monetary
donations for the SOS food bank.  Deadline is November 22. 

Hosted by the Fellowship and
Compassion Teams. 



8

Fall Festival

Mission Endowment Fund Grant Applications

Did you know that Peace Lutheran has a Mission Endowment Fund and that grants are given
annually to extend God’s ministry to our community and beyond? It does, and the application
deadline for 2025 funding is fast approaching. Any application requests to be considered for
2025 fund disbursement must be received in the church office by October 31, 2024. 

The fund is designed to further the missions of Peace Lutheran beyond the allocations of the
general operating budget. Grants are funded from the interest earned on contributions to the
fund. Grant application forms are available from either the church office or church website.
The forms can be filled out and returned to the church office by the October 31st deadline for
consideration by the Mission Endowment Fund committee. 

The new Endowment Fund section of the website can be found under the Give drop-down
section of the Peace Lutheran main menu. In addition to the grant application form, you will
find other helpful resources related to the fund and legacy planning. If you have any
questions, please contact Nathan Anderson at nanderson5663@gmail.com. 

mailto:nanderson5663@gmail.com


The Crisis Center works with their clients to secure safe, stable housing and
accompanies them to medical, legal and criminal service providers if needed.

Peace will collect a dedicated offering for CCCC on Sunday, October 27. You can visit
their website for information about volunteering opportunities or shop and support
the Comal Thrift Shop. 
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October Mission Spotlight

Our October Mission Spotlight is Crisis
Center of Comal County

The Crisis Center of Comal County
provides emergency shelter and services
for survivors of domestic violence, sexual
assault and women experiencing
homelessness.

These services include licensed
counselors for clients of all ages through
individual and group counseling. Legal
advocacy takes clients through the steps
necessary to obtain protective orders,
affidavits and filing police reports.

 
Peace Wall of Crosses



Lavern Kistner 
Martin Franz 
Carol Franz 

Bob Johnson 
Jim Miller 

Riley Martinez 
Rick Smith 

John Claycomb 
Arlene Wold 
Helen Probst 
Stella Leissner

Eleanor Koester 
Earl Koester 
Lupe Travis
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October
Birthdays 

Peace Prayer
Ministry 

October
Anniversaries

Peace Lutheran Church has an 
active Prayer Ministry. We have 
an Email Prayer 
Chain, we have a 
Zoom “Sweet 
Hour of Prayer” 
Group that meets 
every Monday 
morning at 
9:00 a.m., and we have a Prayer 
loom that is included in our 
Sunday morning prayers. All are 
welcome to join our email Prayer 
Chain and our Monday morning 
Prayer Group. 
We have experienced some 
amazing, answered prayers this 
year and we have given comfort to 
many of our members in their 
times of distress. You can email 
Becky at beckyvoges@yahoo.com for 
info. 

Merle Cavanaugh 10/01
JoAnn Schlabach 10/04

Rick Smith 10/06
Stella Salas 10/07

Clayton Smith 10/08
Brody Johnson 10/08
Brian Peebles 10/08

Barbara Doleshal 10/09
Emma Armstrong 10/11

Jack Ralph 10/13
Braden Kriley 10/13
Susan Briner 10/15
Steel McCoy 10/16

Robbie Hetherington 10/18
Daylin Tiemann 10/18

Steven Anderson 10/19
Matthew Simmont 10/20

Parker Kaufman 10/20
Eric Dickman 10/21
David Lange 10/21

Jennifer Phillips 10/21
Lavern Kistner 10/24
Kristen Mosher 10/24
Bobby Laughlin 10/25

Katharine Mosher 10/25
David Heise 10/26

Jackie Ullrich 10/27
Jake Fain 10/29

 Prayers

Peggy Stone & Charles Cheek
10/02/2010 - 14 years
Brian & Amy Tiemann

10/04/2008 - 16 years
Darrell & Tara Skeen

10/04/2014 - 10 years
David & Ann Keeler

10/07/1966 - 58 years
Sharky & Beverly Anderson

10/08/2016 - 8 years
Antonio Rosales & Raquel Gordillo

10/10/2012 - 12 years
Chase & Amanda Martin

10/16/2021 - 3 years
Lindsay & Roy Friedrich
10/22/2005 - 19 years

Mitchell & Catherine Fain
10/23/1982 - 42 years

Clint & Jennifer Phillips Sr
10/25/2008 - 16 years

Kristyn & Andrew Ladshaw
10/29/2016 - 8 years

mailto:beckyvoges@yahoo.com
mailto:beckyvoges@yahoo.com
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There are several giving options at Peace: Bank Drafts;
Online Giving (Website); Offering Envelopes. If you would
like more information on any of the options listed above,
please give our Finance Administrator, Theresa, a call at
830-620-0618. 

Finances 
August 2024

 
Giving at Peace 

Peace Lutheran
Church

1147 S. Walnut Ave.
New Braunfels, TX  78130

Web address:  
www.peacenb.org

830-620-0618

Pastor Jake Fain
830-312-8797

OFFICE HOURS
Monday - Wednesday

9:00 am - 4:00 pm 
Friday 

Office Closed, Phones Open
9:00 am - 12:00 pm

Sunday
10:00 am - Worship 

Livestream @ peacenb.org/live


